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Weekly Headlines – MYSTERY NIGHT! 

 

                             REMEMBER! AUSTRALIAN ROTARY HEALTH 
 

                
                              Donate $100 and a shirt like this could be yours!     

 

 
 
 
 
Jerrabomberra Rotary’s latest member,  
Kaz Kaczmarek is inducted by President 
Lizzie at this week’s meeting.   
Welcome, Kaz. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Welcome to the  

 

 

 

 
Dear Everyone, 
 
Good to hear from Robert 
Cook via email: 
 
“Hi Chris, 
Enjoy reading the Jerraganda   
2016.  I have had heart 
surgery and gall bladder 
removed. So hopefully all 
will be good now. 
Hopefully will be up in 
Canberra in October. 
 
Finally how is Alex going. 
 
Regards, 
Rob Cooke 
Thank you to all.” 
 
Best wishes, Rob, for a 
speedy recovery from all the 
members.  Good to hear 
from you! 
 
Welcome to our newest 
member, Kaz Kaczmarek!  
We hope you enjoy the Jerra 
Rotary Club. 

 
PLEASE, 
Don’t forget!  Would love 
market reports to be sent to 
me by the Sunday afternoon 
so that I can complete the 
Jerraganda. Any photos 
would also be great – just 
email to me on: 
chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  
Any reminders or extra news, 

also just email me  

Enjoy, 

Chris Hunter 

Editor 

 

 

 

mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au
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LAST WEEK’S MEETING – WITH PRESIDENT – Liz Mulvaney 

 

GUESTS FOR THIS WEEK:   Kaz – for the first bit of the meeting. 

                                                  

APOLOGIES THIS WEEK:    Bev, Sue and Paul Roger, Alex, Vera 

                                     

CHARGE TO AUSTRALIA:    Thanks to Chris 

 

TOAST TO ROTARY INTERNATIONAL:   Thanks to Bruce who toasted and American club and RI 

 

REPORTS FOR THIS WEEK: 
Ms PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   

OUR NEW VISION STATEMENT –                                                                                                      

 “A vibrant and fun-loving community group actively making a difference both locally and  

   internationally.” 

 

OUR ELEVATOR SPEECH -                                                                                                                                                               

“Jerrabomberra Rotary is a group of like-minded people who come together to serve the community and 

to make sure they have a good time doing it.  We have lots of programs that impact on youth, the aged 

and the disadvantaged.  We are active locally but also internationally as we are a global organisation.” 

 

PRESIDENT LIZ MULVANEY’S REPORT:  

 Induction of new member, Kaz Kaczmarek was conducted by the President. 

 District Conference in Goulburn – 28/29/30th October. Let Jan know if you want to come so she can book 

accommodation. 

 Don’t forget the Wine Appreciation Foundation night on the Friday night – Book early!  Details soon! 

 

MEZ MULVANEY’S SECRETARY’S REPORT:                                  
 NTR 

 

TERRY SPENCER’S TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 Joker is at $882.32!!  Wow! 

 Last week – Joker    $32.00 /  Fines   $80.85 / Meals $168  

 ALL banking money to Terry, PLEASE!   

CATHY HOBBS’S YOUTH & VOCATIONAL SERVICE REPORT: 

 NTR 

 

BRUCE MILLER’S INTERNATIONAL & FOUNDATION REPORT: 

 

 NTR but……..he delegated to Chilly 

 Noah in Fiji – still coming along as filled in the wrong passport form!?!! 

 The golf clubs in Tonga have been put to good use.  Ricky is doing well in Tonga with golf, basketball 

and BBQs 

 Contact remains with Abundant Water – progressing well with Laos and now Nepal clean water project.  

Will get them along to speak again. 

 

BEV McKAY’S COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT: 

 NTR (a) 

 Pam Spencer is attendance Officer and MUST have meals by TUESDAY especially if you have guests and 

speakers – please remember these people for meals. 
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ANTON PEMMER’S CLUB SERVICE REPORT: 

 Mystery Night – Turkish night (didn’t have his fez on, though – just his old school uniform!) 

 Agreement to have Turkish food every third week as a change. 

 Membership Committee met to decide aims and directions – need signage and exposure.  October membership 

function at the Community Centre.  Planning in progress. 

                                                                                                                                                                                           

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 
The Bruce Show………………. 

1. Bruce thanked club for ARH support. 
2. Sunday – there is a bushwalk for members if they would like to join in – 9 am at his house.  Open to all health 

focused Rotarians and friends. 
3. Fitness Track – needs media coverage.  Also need leaders for each station for maintenance. 
4. Signage for membership coming. 
5. Would like to make a video on membership – Kaz’s son may help. 
6. Presented a banner from Sydney Cove to President Lizzie. 
7. Started a new tradition of drinking “43” as well as port and Baileys – presented to President. 
8. Sat. 30th July – “Haunted Penitentary” fundraiser for The Treehouse”.  Bruce and Paul Roger to be part of the 

“scare” team.  Thanked club for use of their props.  And that was all!! 
9. Paul Robey – marquee to be repaired – 18 crossbars required. 
10. Sue Jarvis PND Walking Group – spoken to John Barilaro, going to Minister and people starting to listen.  

 
 
 

REGULAR HAPPENINGS 

 

SERGEANT’S FINES:    Anton did an excellent job of collecting money with a quiz about Turkey  

                          Hard questions elicited lots of money especially from all the “turkeys” – those who had actually 

                          visited Turkey! 

 

MEALS:  THIS WEEK!    Turkish this week – thanks, Anton.   

Don’t forget that the person to notify about meals is Pam.  Is this correct now?  See her 

details at the end on the newsletter.   

PLEASE, try to make her job easy and notify her if you will be there or not by midday on 

Tuesdays.     P.S.:  Here they are in case you can’t look that far! 

Pam:       T: 0418 967 925     jerraquilting@gmail.com  

 

ATTENDANCE:    Only – 71.4%      But – NEW RULE - as President’s edict –if meeting is finished by 8.15 pm – then it is 
Bailey’s and port all round!!  It was pink Baileys, port and 43!  A new taste sensation!  Yipee! 

 

                             
 
Lizzie won, was very hopeful but 2 of clubs ………………….. NO DEAL!! Was just one card off the $882.32!!!  
It is getting very, very close!! 
 
ONLY 9 cards left in the pack!    Be here to be the winner!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:jerraquilting@gmail.com
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DON’T FORGET! 
 

 

 

             ** The markets is our cash cow and needs everyone’s support! 

 30th July – Paul Roger, Sue Roger and Andrea  

 Banking to Terry, please. 

 Welcome to  Kaz 

 Still H/W:  Think of some potential members for our list  

 

 

                                        *****   MEETING CLOSED –  20.13 hrs  ****** 

 

 

 

 
                         Flowers for the top table tonight! 

 

 

      Bruce handed over a banner from Sydney Cove Club 

 

 

SOME NEWS FROM THE MARKETS…. 

PLEASE NOTE - New Email address:  Please ensure you update your email contacts list to reflect the new 

address market.manager@crfm.com.au  

      **  PLEASE NOTE – THIS IS THE “NEWEST” ROSTER – DELETE ALL OTHERS! 
      

30/7/16 Paul Roger  Sue Roger Andrea 

06/8/16 Sue Jarvis Peter Jarvis Chilly 

13/8/16 Terry Bruce Anton 

20/8/16 Mez Liz Chris 

27/8/16 Cathy Colin Bev 

3/9/16 Sue Roger Paul Roger Chilly 

10/9/16 Peter Jarvis Sue Jarvis Paul Robey 

17/9/16 Cathy Colin Terry 
 
* Details as provided by the Market Master 

Market Roster is current as of the date of publishing however changes may have occurred. Please visit: 
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/9728/SitePage/capital-region-farmers-market/roster for the most up to date roster. 

 

Weekly Meeting Reminders – Meeting No. 900 

mailto:market.manager@crfm.com.au
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/9728/SitePage/capital-region-farmers-market/roster


  5 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Kaz’s Markets Initiation 
Visit! 
 
Note:  It is not at 6.30 am! 
 
 
Welcome, Kaz! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Reports this week by:   

30 July –  
Another Saturday, another Farmers Markets and lots of happy shoppers 
and stall holders. 
 
 This week’s team had a few changes along the way with the final team 

make up consisting of Sue and Paul and Jan.  It was Jan’s first week back after a break for health 
issues, so we treated her gently with half hour carpark stints and the opportunity for the occasional sit 
down.  
 
The weather was pretty ordinary with the day starting at 2 degrees with fog and finishing around 4 
degrees with fog.  By 11am there was a light white circular object starting to appear through the fog 
which we assumed might be the sun, but it never appeared to confirm. Thermals and five layers did the 
trick and we all kept pretty warm.  Car park duties were a breeze, everyone seems to be pretty well 
trained these days and most are willing to engage in at least a ‘good morning’ g’day, hi, or some other 
short greeting and quite a few now stopping for a chat and complimenting rotary on the job we do.  At the 
‘front of house’ stand business was as usual. Green bag sales were steady and we even sold 2 cooler 
bags (despite the temperature). We started the day with 3 bottles of water which all sold – so next 
week’s crew should take a new tray of 24, which should last a good few weeks with the current weather. 
Our one and only ‘where is the ATM’ question did not come until 11.04am. Quite a shock as due to 
several outside stalls being away, the ATMs were clearly visible from our position.  Lost property was 
weather related, with two baby wraps (without babies) and a glove handed in. Bothe wraps were 
claimed, and someone went home wandering why their right hand was cold. Table hire was at a 
minimum with the regulars of Boxgum Grazing, Dom’s Bread and Dream Cuisine being our only hirers 
this week, and 24 tables remaining in the storage container. 
 
 Our Hall colleagues were quite chatty, as were Adrianne and Minka, and we also had a surprise visit by 
our newest member Kaz, who dropped in with Bruce to check out the markets.  Kaz enjoyed the 
shopping and the coffee and food to the extent that Bruce almost had to drag him away (see picture of 
Kaz with his new shopping bag (almost full of goodies) and a light snack for the trip home. 
 

Inventory:  Water   Need – Bev to get (Where did those new signs go????) 
  Green bags   Arrived – bases found in shed 
  Red Bags  I ½ boxes 
  Cook Books  About 8 
  Tally Sheets OK 
NOTE:  Last Saturday market is on 17

th
 Dec with an afternoon market on 22 December.  There is then a break until  

            January 14
th
!  Yippee! 

 
Reminder on times – Arrive 6.45 am / Set up by 7 am / Parking by 7.30 am / Finish Parking at 11 am / pack up at 
11.30 am 

16th July 
2016 

The 3Cs 
Chris, 
Colin, 
Cathy 

Tables 
$50 

Bags 
$120 

Water 
$6 

Books 
$0 

Cooler 
Bags 
$10 

Donations            
$3              Total   

             $186  
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ANYONE INTERESTED?  STILL NEED ANOTHER 1 FOR THE TABLE – Call Lizzie or Mez. 
 

Rotarocked Music Trivia Fundraiser for Black Mountain School Test your 
musical know-how while raising money for Canberra's fantastic Black Mountain 
School. Join us for an evening of music trivia with live music and a fun raffle. 
Friday, August 5 at 7pm Atlas Room, Hellenic Club in the City.  
 
Tickets: Individual: $15 Table of 10: $120    Lizzie has purchased tickets online: 
https://www.stickytickets.com.au/40567/rotarocked_music_trivia_night_for_black
_mountain_school.aspx   
 

Black Mountain School is Canberra's specialist secondary school for students with an intellectual disability, offering 
exciting and innovative programs to support every student to reach their optimum post-school life potential. 
 
So far, interest shown by Paul, Sue, Lizzie & Mary-Rose, David, Chris, Rob ………….? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                      
Interested?  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.stickytickets.com.au/40567/rotarocked_music_trivia_night_for_black_mountain_school.aspx
https://www.stickytickets.com.au/40567/rotarocked_music_trivia_night_for_black_mountain_school.aspx
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                                                                Program 

If anyone has program information, please email Chris – chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  

Meetings Social & Special Events 
Date Description Date Description  

28th July Mystery Night with partners 5th August Rotorock Quiz Night at City Hellenic Club 

4 August Business Meeting Sat 13th August RWAF Dinner for the wine buffs BOOK NOW! 

11 August Committee Meetings – Me Talk 27th – 30th October DISTRICT CONFERENCE in Goulburn 

    

    

    

* Compiled from information provided by the Program Person 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR HISTORY 

In 1998 the Rotary Clubs of Queanbeyan and Queanbeyan West Rotary decided to sponsor a new Rotary Club based in Jerrabomberra.  Bill Lilley, John Snedden and 
Peter Jarvis from Queanbeyan West took on the joint roll of mentoring the development of the new club.  (Peter Jarvis went on to become our Charter President). 

Advertising for potential members began in March 1998.  After a successful campaign, the Club was chartered on 18 November 1998 with 26 members.  

Initial meetings were held at the Jerrabomberra General Store—the venue was very good until we grew in numbers. We then moved to the Jerrabomberra 
Community Centre for a few years, and we now meet at the Jerrabomberra Public School Staff Room, on Thursdays (6.15 for 6.30 pm).  

(Charter) President Peter Jarvis ran competitions to select a name for our Club Newsletter and a design for the Club banner. There were some good and some not 
so good suggestions. Pam Spencer suggested the winning bulletin name ‘Jerraganda’ and David Stevens was the successful designer of our club banner. The design 
incorporated a goose and the windmill associated with the original entrance to the estate adjacent to the Community Centre. Both the Jerraganda and the Club 
logo have evolved to keep pace with modern times. 

We have always been, and continue to be, a vibrant and fun loving club providing valued community service, both locally and internationally.  Our motto is,  

“Doing Good and Having Fun” 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Last Page 

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT - 2016-2017 

President Liz Mulvaney 

President Elect Anton Pemmer 

Vice President Mez Mulvaney 

Secretary Mez Mulvaney 

Treasurer Terry Spencer 

Club Service Director Anton Pemmer 

Community Service Director Bev McKay 

International and Foundation Director Bruce Miller 

Youth and Vocational Service Director Cathy Hobbs 

CURRENT CLUB MEMBERS 

Robert Chilman PHF  Anton Pemmer, PHF, PP, PE 

Andrea Close Paul Robey, PP 

Cathy Hobbs  PHF Jan Pettigrew, PHF, PP 

Colin Hobbs, PHF, PP Paul Roger PHF, PP 

Chris Hunter, OAM, PHF, PP Sue Roger PHF 

Peter Jarvis, PHF, PP Pam Spencer, PHF, PP 

Sue Jarvis, PHF Terry Spencer, PHF, PP 

Kaz Kaczmarek David Stevens, PHF, PP 

Bev McKay Vicki Still 

Bruce Miller  

Liz Mulvaney, PHF, President  

Mez Mulvaney, OAM, PHF, PP                     

  

HONORARY MEMBERS SUPPORTERS 

Alex Alexander, PP Vera Alexander PHF 

Anne Davis, PHF, PP Liz Miller 

 David Bailey, PHF, PP 

 Glenda Wahlert, PP 

 Glenn Wahlert, PHF 

CLUB DETAILS 

Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra Incorporated 

PO Box 8, Jerrabomberra NSW, 2619 

www.jerrarotary.org.au 

Email: secretary@jerrabomberra.rotarnet.com.au 

Meets 
Thursday 6.15 for 6.30 – 8.30pm 
Jerrabomberra Public School (Staff Room) 

Attendance & 
Apologies 

Pam Spencer by 12 Noon Tuesday 
T: 0418 967 925     jerraquilting@gmail.com 

Newsletter 
Contributions 

Chris Hunter 
T: 0418 646 317  E: chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  

mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:jerraquilting@gmail.com
mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au

